## NEWTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES

## 4410 NEWTON FALLS BAILEY ROAD NEWTON FALLS, OH 44444

## WORK SESSION-ANNUAL MEETING WITH COUNTY ENGINEER'S OFFICE FEBRUARY 17, 2021

The Newton Township Board of Trustees met 4:00 p.m. with staff of the Trumbull County Engineer's Office for the annual meeting to review and discuss planned work in the Township on Wednesday, February 17, 2021 at the Township Administration Building with Trustees Augusta and Lutz present. Nemet and Fiscal Officer Montgomery were unable to attend.

ALSO PRESENT: Mike Hall, road superintendent and cemetery sexton; Steve Papalas, Tom Klejka, Gary Shaffer, Kristine Hunkus (T.C. Engineer's Office); one member of the general public

Discussion included potential roads to consider for repair in 2021. Material costs will not be available until March, but it was noted that it would cost approximately \$100,000 per mile to pave roads (based on 18' wide 3" thick grindings, \$70,000 cold mix and \$11,000 for chip/seal).

Bright-Baldwin Road is in bad shape; the traffic count is low on that road so it is not a good candidate for grant funds. The Township may consider laying grindings and covering with oil or possibly chip/seal.

Work on the Pritchard-Ohltown bridge west of S. Canal has been completed.

The Township will submit Oak Knoll for Issue 1 funds.

Hall will forward an additional list of roads the Township would like to have repaired for a quote.

Gary Shaffer reported that the inspection on the Cemetery Footbridge looks good. Repair of the structure is scheduled for 2023 but they are trying to move up the date.

The meeting concluded at 5:05 p.m.

These meeting minutes have been lawfully approved as submitted on this date March 03, 2021.

Respectfully submitted Susan D. Montgomery Fiscal Officer

Official copy available by request.